
Sebastian Inlet Tax District 
Wednesday, September 11, 2019 5:30 p.m. 

TENTATIVE MILLAGE & BUDGET HEARING 
Sebastian Inlet State Park Fishing Museum 

Vero Beach, Florida 

Minutes 

Present at the meeting were Chairman Jenny Lawton Seal, Commissioners Beth Mitchell, Chris Hendricks 
and Michael Rowland. Commissioner Lisa Frazier was absent ( excused). Also in attendance were: SID 
Executive Director James Gray, SID staff members Dave Kershaw and Michelle Malyn, District legal 
counsel Jack Kirchenbaum, Sebastian Inlet State Park Manager Jennifer Roberts, William Ferrell (North 
Beach Civic Association) and Kendra Cope (Indian River County). 

Chairman Jenny Lawton Seal called the hearing to order at 5:30 p.m. Chairman Lawton Seal announced that 
this was a public meeting for the purpose of hearing public comment on the tentative millage and budget of 
the Sebastian Inlet Tax District for the FY 2019-2020. 

Gray noted the recommended rollback rate for the coming FY is $0.0831, per thousand dollars of assessed 
valuation ( or . 0831 of one mill). 

District legal counsel Jack Kirchenbaum read before the Commission the complete Resolution #09.11.19-1 
to establish a tentative millage rate for levying taxes in Brevard and Indian River Counties for the Sebastian 

( Inlet District, as attached. Chairman Lawton Seal opened the floor to public comment. No public comment 
to record. Commissioner Mitchell moved to approve Resolution #09 .11.19-1 with Commissioner Row land 
seconding. Resolution approved 4-0. 

Gray noted that the Board of Commissioners had reviewed in detail the proposed budget for FY 2019-2020 
for the Sebastian Inlet Tax District in the amount of $10,473,248.00. 

District legal counsel Jack Kirchenbaum read before the Commission the complete Resolution #09.11.19-2 
to adopt aforementioned FY 2019-202 budget, as attached. Chainnan Lawton Seal opened the floor to 
public comment. No public comment to record. Commissioner Mitchell moved to approve Resolution 
#09.11.19-2 with Commissioner Rowland seconding. Resolution approved 4-0. 

As there was no further business, Chairman Lawton Seal adjourned the meeting at 5:43 p.m. 
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